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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

January 6, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 9:25 A.M. by Chairman Pitt.  Present was Selectman Mrs. Harris.  Also present was Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.
The Selectmen discussed feedback received from Mr. Tarr and Mr. Goodell in reference to a tour of MarlboroughWater Works they had conducted with a persepective candidate for the Water/Sewer Operator position.   An offer to the candidate will be made by Ms. Pitt. 

The Selectmen discussed an email from Mr. Butler concerning the Maynard-Gates House requesting an update for the Heritage Commission on whether any decision had been made in exploring ideas and possibilities about future use of the property.  Ms. Pitt will reply to Mr. Butler with the Selectmen’s thoughts.

The Selectmen discussed their upcoming meeting with Bob King from Ashuelot River Hydro concerning a consortium based in Peterborough that is buying electricity from Ashuelot River Hydro.  The Selectmen discussed other providers of electricity.  Currently, Eversource is the supplier of Town electricity needs. 
The Selectmen discussed their meeting with Mr. Richardson of Fairlaine Homes on 11/30/2016.  Fairlaine Homes requested clarification on what the Selectmen had requested of them.  Ms. Pitt will contact them concerning the clarification.  

The Selectmen discussed the 2017 Town Lawn Care Bid.  Personal Touch Yard Care, LLC’s bid of $13,163.94 for Town properties, excluding the cemeteries, was accepted.    
Chief Lyons joined the meeting at 10:05 A.M. He updated the Selectmen on incidences that had occurred recently in the community.  Chief Lyons left at 10:15 A.M.

The Selectmen discussed the proposed 2017 General Budget. The Board discussed a possible deduction in the Regional Prosecution budget given changes in duties of the position.  

Chairman Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept a payment from the Town of Dublin in the amount of $8,100 for the contract buy-out of Officer Jeffers as unanticipated revenue.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  
Mr. Tarr joined the meeting at 11:25 A.M. to discuss the sidewalk snow-blower purchase.  
Chairman Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to earmark up to $2,300 of the unanticipated revenue towards the purchase of a sidewalk snow-plow for the Highway Department.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  
ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS
Chairman Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 12/27/2016 and 1/3/2017 as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a request for removal of a penalty abatement from property owner Map 05 Lot 010-05.  
The Selectmen reviewed and signed a request for removal of a penalty and interest abatement from property owner Map 10 Lot 029.  
Chairman Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 2:00 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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